
eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of February 7, 2017

Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received

2. (17-0049) Recommendation to 

receive supporting documentation 

into the record, conclude the public 

hearing, and adopt resolution 

approving an update to the Bicycle 

Master Plan as a technical appendix 

to the Mobility Element of the Long 

Beach General Plan; and 





Accept Mitigated Negative 

Declaration No. MND 04-16.  

(Citywide)

steve none swhlaw@gmail.com Long 

Beach

CA 90815 Comments to Agenda Item 2 (bike Master Plan) 

Feb 7, 2017  (agenda item 17-0049)

http://www.lbds.info/bicycle_master_plan.asp

Fax: (562) 570-6753; LBDS@longbeach.gov 

As the public comment section was limited to 500 

characters (!!) the comment will be noted here 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/SoCalBikeHazar

ds/permalink/1002307893236271/

2/7/2017

19. (17-0065) Recommendation to 

adopt Plans and Specifications No. 

R-7022 for the Seaside Park 

Artificial Turf Field Project; award 

the contract to Los Angeles 

Engineering, Inc., of Covina, CA, in 

the amount of $773,123, authorize a 

10 percent contingency in the 

amount of $77,312, for a total 

contract amount not to exceed 

$850,435; authorize City Manager, 

or designee, to execute all 

documents necessary to enter into 

the contract, including any 

necessary amendments thereto; 


Rae 

Gabelich

hoorae1@aol.com Long 

Beach

CA 90805 Health and safety concerns have been raised 

about artificial turf. Friction between skin can 

cause abrasions and/or burns to a much greater 

extent than natural grass. Artificial turf tends to 

retain heat from the sun and can be much hotter 

than natural grass with prolonged exposure to the 

sun. There is evidence that periodic disinfection of 

artificial turf is required as pathogens are not 

broken down by natural processes in the same 

way as natural grass.  Right choice for all. Not 

simply money.

2/7/2017

23. (17-0072) Recommendation to 

Support SB 54 (De Leon), The 

California Values Act, and SB 31 

(Lara), the California Religious 

Freedom Act. These two legislative 

proposals protect the safety and well-

being of all Californians by ensuring 

State and local resources are not 

used to support deportations, 

separate families, collect information 

about an individual's religious beliefs 

or affiliations, and ultimately hurt 

California's economy.

Andrew 

Kerr

akerr.ca@gmail.com Bixby Knolls Long 

Beach

CA 90807 I fully support SB 54 legislation proposed by 

Senator Pro Tem de León and the actions taken 

by our State leadership to maintain the values of 

California voters against the careless and reckless 

leadership of the new Trump Administration.  The 

Trump Administration is clearly influenced by 

racism and white nationalism.  These interests are 

insulting to me as a Californian and a proud 

member of the Long Beach community.

2/7/2017
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